Minutes from the April 16, 2001, Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members - Mike Asoodeh, Bea Baldwin, Donna Methvien, Cleve Bankston, Will Wayne, Dave Petit, and Ademir Karsik.  Also in attendance were Archie Carriere, Clarissa Schiro and Rosalyn Chauvin.

· The March meeting minutes were reviewed.  A recommendation was made to change some wording on the first page.  A motion was made by Cleve Bankston to approve the minutes, with the change made, and seconded by Dave Petit.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items –

· Web Mail - Dr. Asoodeh reported that he is working with Kevin Calmes to get an answer about Web Mail’s capabilities of providing a student with a notice that their e-mail has been sent.  He will report to the committee when a complete answer is received from Web Mail

· Three Computer Labs – Donna Methvien reported that purchase requisitions for both Computer Science and Math Computer Labs have been completed and are being processed at this time.

· Next meeting date – A STF committee meeting will be held next Monday, April 23, 2001 at 8:00 to review the proposal coming from the Strategic Planning Committee and all other action items from today’s meeting.

· Tech Fee Legislation – Cleve provided the committee members with copies of the current legislation for review.  During the review changes that need to be made were noted and will be incorporated by Cleve prior to the next meeting.  Action Item:  Cleve will incorporate the changes and bring to the committee at the next meeting.  If this document is ready prior to the meeting it will be distributed electronically to the committee members for their review.

· Tech Fee Usage Agreement  – Cleve provided the committee members with copies of the current usage agreement for review.  Changes were recommended and will be incorporated by Cleve prior to the next meeting.  Action Item:  Dr. Baldwin will write up the wording concerning the use of computer equipment and forward electronically to the committee. Action Item:  Cleve will incorporate all changes and bring to the committee at the next meeting.  If this document is ready prior to the meeting, it will be distributed electronically to the committee members for their review.

· Report to the SGA Senate – Dr. Asoodeh provided the committee members with a budget status spreadsheet for the current 2000-2001 fiscal year.  Cleve requested a list of major projects be sent to him for inclusion in his report to the SGA Senate.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will have a list compiled of these major projects and have it sent to Cleve with a copy to all committee members.

· $2,000 Basic Studies Proposal  - A motion was made by Cleve Bankston and seconded by Ademir Karsik to approve the Basic Studies $2,000 pushbutton lock proposal. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will notify Dr. Allen.

· 2001-2002 Budget – Dr. Asoodeh reviewed the proposed 2001-2002 Student Technology Fee Budget with the committee indicating the reasons for any changes from last year’s budget.  Cleve indicated that he had some questions.  Action Item:  Cleve will provide a list of his and any of the students’ questions to Dr. Asoodeh so that they can be addressed before the next meeting.  Any staff committee member’s questions can also be sent to Dr. Asoodeh for addressing before the next meeting.

· Strategic Planning Committee - A discussion was held about the charge of the Strategic Planning Committee.  A summary of this discussion is that the purpose is to develop guidelines, philosophy and principles by which future STF plans and expenditures will be guided.   The various items, which have been deferred in recent months, were not deferred to the SPC for a decision but were deferred for consideration by the actual STF meeting until after the SPC met and developed their proposal. The members on the subcommittee for Strategic Planning are Dr. Brad O’Hara, Dr. Bea Baldwin, Cleve Bankston, Jessica Rigdell, and Dave Petit. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will have a list put together of all deferred items and will distribute it to the committee members. 
Dave Petit left at this time.

· Tennis Courts Technology Proposal – A proposal was brought to the committee by Ademir Karsik to provide funding for scoreboards for the tennis courts, ball machines and radar guns.  After discussion, a motion was made by Dr. Bea Baldwin and seconded by Cleve Bankston to approve the concept of funding the scoreboards up to a maximum of $50,000.  The vote was 6-0 in favor of this motion.  The other items (ball machines and radar guns) will be considered at a future meeting.    Action Item:  Ademir will have the scoreboard company provide a final estimate prior to the committee actually funding the project.

· Change to Technology Committee Structure – Cleve requested that we ask Dr. Moffett’s approval to make the change to the committee’s structure replacing the Dean of Students with the Vice President for Student Affairs.  This formal approval will allow the new usage agreement to reflect this change in membership. Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will meet with Dr. Moffett to request this formal approval in writing.

· A motion to adjourn was made by Dr. Baldwin and seconded by Ademir Karsik.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

· Next meeting – Monday, April 23, 2001 at 8:00 in the Career Development Services Conference Room. 

